Water Commissioner
Meeting

December 13, 2022

Commissioners Present: Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Frank Razzaboni & Lisa Seymour
(Secretary)

Commissioners Absent: None
Public:

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Commissioner Business:

The fire hydrant near 61 Crescent Street is currently back in service. SKR came Monday and cycled

the hydrant through and it is working fine. Shaun Bresnahan checked the hydrant with the pump and
it's draining properly. Tom asked why Chief Moulton opened it and it didn’t work? Shaun was the first
to open the hydrant during testing. It could be because the flapper was frozen.

12 Quimby Road update on water pressure. Shaun Bresnahan has heard no complaints. Shawn
spoke to the resident and that the water pressure to the house is good. If you have low pressure
inside the home its it could be an internal issue. This meter is still reading backwards and Dave from
Avitar believes that the arrow on the reader has been installed upside down. This will require a site
visit to review the internal meter installation.

The Commissioner’s discussed having a generator at the pump house. Currently no one has looked
into this. Shawn will make some calls to get quotes. This might be covered under the ARPA funds.
With everything that we need to do, we can’t sustain under this current budget. John Benham from
Pump Systems stated that the generator was one of the major concerns for the water department
because with a power outage it effects the chemicals, chart recording and alarm system.

Internet at the pump house for pump house statistics and pumping performance is currently on hold
until the commissioners meet with John Benham from Pump Systems.

The meters were read on December 11, 2022 and the warrant was created on December 12t. We
currently have 12 that are still not reading.

EJP quote for taking over the water department was emailed for review. Frank Razzaboni will set -up
a meeting with EJP to present their proposal and what our financing options are.

The electrical bills are increasing at the pump house. This could be because we have a water leak.
NHMBB’s bond payment will be due in January 2023

Water Budget — Lisa Seymour has been working on the format and inserting last year’s budget.
The selectmen are still looking for residents to become the water commissioners.

The warrant was signed to create and issue the monthly water bills.

The warrant for the invoices to be paid was signed



Application for Water Service on Old Town Road — Robert Carter would like to be on the town water
system because after Eversource changed the poles it has disrupted his water. The commissioners
would like Robert to fill out the application for a service add. Old Town road has a 4” feed line that
would need to tapped into. There are concerns with this. It will be crossing a state road and the
homeowner would be responsible for the service installation from the curb stop to the home. This
charge is above the $1,500 fee for service.

The water commissioners will be meeting the 2" Tuesday of the month at 6:30 in the Selectmen’s
Office.

With no further business to conduct, Frank Razzaboni made the motion to adjourn the meeting
Shaun Bresnahan seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously motion at 8:24 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan Frank Razzaboni
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